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WILLAND PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF COMPOSTING & RECYCLING COMMITTEE
ON 25™ JANUARY 2000

Present: Susannah Billeter(Chairperson), A L Inman, S F Lehner, J E Philbrick,
Alison Thomas, L G Vearncombe, and the Clerk

2.

Minutes of Meeting on 20" December were confirmed and signed as a correct record.
Grant Application

a. Uffculme Environmental Ltd.,

The delay on obtaining approval to the grant is being caused by SWEET not formally
transferring the case to UEL. The application and level of grant has been accepted but it
cannot be formally approved until this transfer has been completed.

b. Devon County Council

Susannah said that she had been telephoned by Nicky Scott and he had told we were
unlikely to receive a grant from Devon County. He suggested that we should ask UEL for
this sum. It was agreed that the Clerk should make the approach.

Planning Approval

To meet the request of Alison Thomas it would require a further planning application.

The Parish Council decided at its last meeting that the existing entrance, with an
additional single gate entrance would be sufficient. The Allotment Holders could use the
unlocked single gate and the general roadway on to the site with the large gate for
composting being locked. It was felt that an additional pathway to the allotments was
unnecessary. Alison Thomas said she was very unhappy over this decision. The Clerk
said that her allotment would still be protected by the fence/hedge to be installed.

Recruitment of Personnel

The article for the Cully Cobbbler had been written by Susannah and would be submitted
to-morrow. Need for date for the special meeting to be inserted. It was agreed to insert the
date of Monday 13" March at 7.30 p.m. for the special meeting.

Treasurer

Mr Veamcombe said that apart from the small amount interest added there had been
no change in the accounts since the last meeting.

Programme

a. It was agreed that we should approach Rob Helliker and ask him to return to the
committee.

b. On the suggestion of Alan Inman it was agreed we should to put together a progress
chart for display — perhaps Rob Helliker could help on this

c. Agreed that while we could not undertake a lot of work on the site until the grant
came through, we could purchase two loads of hardcore to fill in the entrance where
had accumulated. It was agreed that Stephen Lehner should approach Rowland Steele
and endeavour to make suitable arrangements.







